



MM23/14 TRAFFIC ISSUES - VICINITY OF BRUSH FARM PARK - The Mayor, Councillor Roy Maggio

File Number: MYR/07/10/20 - BP14/720

The local media has recently highlighted the dangerous traffic situation which is occurring on a regular basis in the vicinity of the Brush Farm Park netball courts in Lawson Street, Eastwood.

A lack of on-site parking for patrons of the netball courts is creating dangerous conditions for both pedestrians and motorists when the netball courts have high usage.

I recommend that Council facilitate a meeting between the Macquarie Community College – tenant of Brush Farm House, the RMS, ERNA, Department of Corrective Services and Council officers to examine the options available to address the traffic issues and safety of patrons using the Brush Farm Park netball court facilities.

I further suggest that the possibility of using the grass area at the front of Brush Farm House for overflow parking when netball games are being played be explored.

I would like the meeting to explore all options to improve parking and pedestrian safety, including making permanent parking available for use by patrons of the netball courts in Brush Farm House.

RECOMMENDATION:

- (a) That a meeting be facilitated between the Macquarie Community College, RMS, ERNA, Department of Corrective Services and Council officers to examine options to address traffic issues and the safety of patrons using the Brush Farm Park netball courts.
- (b) That the possibility of creating overflow parking on the grass area at the front of Brush Farm House be explored.
- (c) That options for permanent parking solutions for users of the netball courts be explored.

ATTACHMENTS

There are no attachments for this report.

Report Prepared By:

Councillor Roy Maggio

The Mayor